Miscellaneous

AGENCY FOR HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION
Medicaid
State Plan Amendment

The Agency for Health Care Administration (Agency) is requesting an amendment to the Medicaid State Plan. The amendment will remove the September 30, 2025, end date from the mandatory Medicaid coverage of substance use disorder treatment, in accordance with the federal Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2024. This amendment will have no federal fiscal impact for federal fiscal year (FFY) 2025-2026 and FFY 2026-2027.

The effective date for this amendment will be October 1, 2025.

For further information, interested parties may contact:  Shanise Jackson, Agency for Health Care Administration, Bureau of Medicaid Policy, 2727 Mahan Drive, Mail Stop 23, Tallahassee, Florida 32308-5407; telephone: (850)412-4220, or email: Shanise.Jackson@ahca.myflorida.com.
